
 

 

 

BROAD  VIEWPOINT 

    NEWSLETTER 
 

   Issue 4: December 2019 

Every Child Deserves a Superhero 
Dear Broadview Families, 
 
Holiday greetings! As the year draws to a close, we would like to THANK all of 
you that volunteered your time with us. The most important Gift is the Gift of 
Time. We thank you for time well spent.  
 
Our curriculum team has been working with our teachers and students ensuring 
that all our students are receiving an equitable education. Students that require 

additional academic assistance via small group remediation are receiving those 
services in reading and math. We are in the process of administering our 
midpoint academic diagnostics for all our students in grade K-5 utilizing I-Ready.  
The results of the diagnostics will be used to improve  the delivery of academic 
services that we are currently delivering to our students. The diagnostics be will 
be administered during the week of December 9th. Additionally, our students in 
grades 3-5 will be taking the Broward Standards Assessment (BSA) that will 
mimic the Florida Standards Assessment (FSA) in January. Again, the results will 
assist us in pinpointing those students that require intensive remediation before 
the administration of the actual state test. The remediation will include 
attendance in extended learning opportunities such as Saturday Crunch Time 

Camp, etc. 
 
Make books a part of your gift giving. The long holiday break is the perfect time 
for you to read with your child and have fun sharing the love for reading. Your 
local library is a great source for books and other activities that can be accessed 
online and in person. Encourage your child to complete I-Ready math and 
reading lessons during the holiday break. If you need assistance with your child’s 
password, please contact your child’s teacher.  
 
On behalf of our dynamic staff, have a safe and happy holiday!  
 

Proud to be your Principal, 
Dr. Josh Kisten  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Save the date 

 

❖ Dec 6 5
th

 grade magnet 

presentations 

❖ Dec 6-13 scholastic book 

fair returns 

❖ Dec 9-13 PTA papa john 

fundraiser 

❖ Dec 9-10 I-ready 

diagnostic #2 grades 3-5 

❖ Dec 11-12 I-ready 

diagnostic #2 grades k-2 

❖ Dec 10-11 class pictures 

❖ Dec 13-19 Broadview’s 

Olympics 

❖ Dec 18 winter 

wonderland show 

❖ Dec 18 1
st

 grade fieldtrip 

❖ Dec 20 polar express day 

❖ Dec 21 evening with 

Santa 

❖ Dec 23-jan 7 winter 

break 

❖ Jan 6 employee planning 

no school 

❖ Jan 7 3
rd

 quarter begins 

 

 

 

http://d4068561.deviantart.com/art/Dolphin-splash-background-205377718
http://d4068561.deviantart.com/art/Dolphin-splash-background-205377718
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/


“Being cheerful is a super power!” 

 
  

 “be merry this holiday season!” 

 



 

 
 

Dear Broadview Families, 

 

Our Scholastic Book Fair is a reading event 

that brings the books kids want to read right 

into our school. It’s a wonderful selection of 

engaging and affordable books for every 

reading level. Please make plans to allow 

your child to visit our Book Fair and be 

involved in shaping your child’s reading 

habits.  

Reading for pleasure unlocks the power of 

information, imagination, and helps children 

discover who they are. Here’s what you can 

do to help children develop stronger reading 

skills and a love for reading: 

 

• Set the example. Let children see you read. 

• Have a collection of books in your home. Update this collection routinely to keep 

up with changing tastes and reading skills. 

• Support our school’s Book Fair. Allow your children to choose their own books to read.  

 

Mark your calendars 

Book Fair dates: December 6-13 , 2019  
Shopping hours: 8:30 – 1:00 (daily schedule will be forthcoming)  
Accepted forms of payment: Cash only (please be sure to include 7% extra for Florida’s 
sales tax) 
 

 

We look forward to seeing all students at our book fair! Remember, all purchases benefit our school.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

Dr. Joshua Kisten 

Principal   

 

 

  

Supporting the Scholastic Book Fair is a super power 

 

 Reading is good for the soul 

 



 
                                                                           

“greaT THings are Happening aT Broadview” 

 

 

 

WINTER 

WONDERLAND 

SHOW 
 

    You’re Invited to Celebrate with Us! 

 

Wednesday, Dec. 18th 

Time: 5:30pm 

at Broadview Elementary School 
 

 

 

 
“THere is a Hidden superpower in all of us”  

 



  



 
  

Publix math night was super fun! 



  
 

Pre-School Corner 
 
Ms. Hayward’s and Ms. Lewis’ intensive Pre-K classes will be 
working on the Toy Unit for the month of December. Students 
will explore toys, cause and reaction, and learn to play 
functionally with toys. This unit also includes students learning 
about toy & presents for different holidays (Christmas, Hanukah, 
and Kwanzaa).  They will be exposed to a variety of toys and 
games learning to identify and categorize toys.  Students will participate in whole group activities that address 
initiating play, problem solving with peers, sharing, and taking turns. 
 
Practice makes perfect!  We are asking that parents continue to help their child to practice writing letters, 
counting, using books properly, and practice safety precautions when using scissors to cut. 
 
Pre-K specialized classes will be focusing on the Festival of Lights. We will be learning about how different 
cultures celebrate the holidays.  We will be singing songs, engaging in fun activities, and learning interesting 
facts about each holiday. We will also be reviewing math skills and  the last 10 letters learned from prior 
thematic units.   
 
Head Start classes will continue working on the Clothes Unit. Children show interest in clothes at a very young 
age.  During preschool, students develop distinct preferences for colors, fabrics, and styles. As they learn about 
clothes, they will use thinking skills to investigate, ask questions, solve problems, make predictions, and test 
their ideas. You can help your child at home by talking about clothes, examining fabric together, and looking at 
labels to find out where clothes are made.  
 

Thank you for playing an important role in your child’s learning.  

 

 
 

  

 “everyday we sTrive To Be super” 

 

“THe BesT advice i ever goT was knowledge is power and To keep reading” 

David bailey 



 

 

 
 

Kindergarten Corner 
.  

Reading/ Language Arts:  

Can you believe first semester is over???  We need to make sure that 

your child is on track  and READY for  first grade.  A top priority is 

attending school every day and being on time. Please continue to 

support your child at home, making sure he/she completes homework and reads a book every night with the support of 

an adult. 

Math: 
we will be learning how to subtract, and count objects 10-19 on a ten frame. We 
will also be reviewing addition facts.  Practice with your child to help them fluently 
adding numbers with sums equal to 5 with & without the use of objects (i.e. 
cubes, drawing circles, or counting on fingers).  
 
In social studies, your child will be learning about the State of Florida landmarks 
and holidays people celebrate around the world. 
 
Parents, please check weather each day and help your child dress accordingly. 
Long navy or khaki pants and a jacket on cold days. Uniforms are required every 
day.  
 

Other ways to help at home:  

December promises to be a short and busy month. Be sure to support your child learning during winter break by: 

• Identifying, counting, comparing and writing numbers 0-10 

• Learning Shapes 

• Recognizing and writing uppercase and lowercase letters 

• Identifying beginning, middle and ending sounds in words 

• High frequency (sight words) 

• Read every night and retell the story (beginning, middle, end of story, characters and setting) 

 

 

 

  

  

Learning is sometimes hard, but hard is not impossible 

 

 
 

Being kind to others is my super power 



 

 

  iT’s fantastic in first grade  
 

Second quarter is here!  A few things to 

remember: 

• Please make sure your child is the 

only person doing his/her homework.  

Students get better practicing by 

themselves! 

• Good habits start now!  Studying is part of doing 

spelling homework!  Don’t let your child just do the writing part 

of their homework.  Make sure he/she is practicing spelling the 

words, especially now that we are getting into 4 and 5 letter 

words! See the spelling tips>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>> 

• Second quarter conferences are in progress!  If you did not meet 

with your child’s teacher first quarter, please look for those 

conference notices. Try to keep assigned conferences. 

• Read every night-NO EXCUSES!  Fifteen minutes a day… that’s all 

it takes!  Don’t forget… let your child practice sounding out words.  

It’s part of reading!  Remind him/her to use strategies taught in class to figure out unknown words. 

• Please check your child’s homework folder daily.  This is the best way to stay informed about classroom 

activities. 

 

 How about SCHOOL SUPPLIES!  This is the time of year when our 

supplies start running out. Classes needs more dry erase markers, glue 

sticks, pencils, & crayons.  Check your child’s spelling notebook… if 

pages are complete purchase a new notebook for the new year?  

Teachers love notebooks too!! Thank you for your support! 

 

 
Happy New Year and Best Wishes for a wonderful 2020! 

 
       
 

 
 

 

 

 h.e.r.o: helping everyone respect others 

How to study  

spelling words: 

 

Read the word. 

Spell the word. 

 

Cover the word. 

Spell the word. 

 

Spell the word. 

Spell the word. 

 

 

Repeat with the next word. 

 

Sometimes, real superheroes live in the hearts of small children 

fighting big battles 

 



 

 

 

Second Grade Splash  

Reading  
 

• Determine the meaning of words and phrases in a 
text. 

• Know and use various text features (e.g., captions, 
bold print, subheadings, glossaries, indexes, electronic 
menus, icons) to locate key facts or information in a 
text efficiently. 

• Identify the main purpose of a text, including what the author wants to answer, explain, or describe. 
 

Language Arts 
 

• Compound Words, words with le, hard and soft  

• Identifying Verbs –present, past, and future  

• Writing Informative text  
 

 Math 
 

• Use addition and subtraction within 100 to solve one-two-step 
word problems involving situations of adding to, taking from, 
putting together, taking apart, and comparing, with unknowns in 
all positions, e.g., by using drawings and equations with a symbol 
for the unknown number to represent the problem. 

• Fluently add and subtract within 20 using mental strategies. By the end 
of Grade 2, know from memory all sums of two one-digit numbers. 

• Use addition to find the total number of objects arranged in rectangular arrays with up to 5 rows and 
up to 5 columns; write an equation to express the total as a sum of equal addends. 

• Add up to four two-digit numbers using strategies based on place value and properties of operations. 

• Explain why addition and subtraction strategies work, using place value and the properties of 
operations. 

 
Science 

 

• Compare and describe changing patterns in nature that repeat 
themselves, such as weather conditions including temperature and 
precipitation, day to day and season to season. 

• Investigate by observing and measuring that the Sun’s energy directly 
and indirectly warms the water, land and air. 

• Investigate, observe and describe how water left in an open container 
disappears, (evaporates), but water is a closed container does not 
disappear (evaporate).  

• Investigate that air is all around us and that moving air is wind. 

• State the importance of preparing for severe weather, lightning, and 
other weather-related events.  

 
 
 
 
 

 “i Have one power…i never up!” BaTMan 

 Being nice IS our SUPERPOWER! 



 
 

 

third Grade Flips for Success  

Reading  
 We are officially in "crunch time" as the end of the year approaches. 
The students will take the BSA (Broward Standards Assessment) in the 

January after winter break. We will use the data to 
determine areas of strengths and weaknesses for our 
students. Teachers will form skill groups to target 
areas of weakness to ensure that your child is prepared for the Florida Standards 
Assessments (FSA) in April.  In January, students will be learning about literal and non-literal 

language in addition to comparing and contrasting two or more literature stories.  
 

  
Math  
We will be finishing our division unit this month.  Students need to be able to model division equations and 
solve them. They also need to be able to solve multistep story problems using addition, subtraction, 
multiplication, and division. When our division unit is over, we will begin our fraction unit. The students need to 
be able to identify fractions, recognize that a fraction is an equal part of a whole, represent a fraction on a 
number line, and explain equivalent fractions. We will continue doing timed multiplication tests in January. 
Most of the students are doing a great job practicing and learning their multiplication facts. All students must 
do 50 minutes of i-Ready and pass two or more lessons on a weekly basis. 
 
PARENTS WE REALLY NEED YOUR HELP WITH ROUNDING TO THE TENS(10s) AND HUNDREDS(100s) 
PLACE VALUE, ADDITION AND SUBTRACTION WITH REGROUPING, AND SUBTRACTING ACROSS 
ZERO.  STUDENTS CONTINUE TO STRUGGLE ON THESE MATH SKILLS.   

A GREAT INSTRUCTIONAL RESOURCE FOR EXTRA PRACTICE IS KHAN ACADEMY.  THE COMPLETE 3RD 
GRADE MATH CURRICULUM IS ONLINE AND FREE FOR STUDENTS TO IMPROVE THEIR MATH SKILLS.  
 
 

 

  

 

  

“parenTs and TeacHers wHo work TogeTHer are unsToppaBle!” 

The teacher next door 

 “Make yourself epic.” wonder woMan 



 

4
th

 grade conTinues in THe “wriTe” direcTion     

 
 
 
 
 
 
For the month of December our students will be focusing on the following academic skills: 

Integrated Literacy: 

Fourth graders will be focusing on comparing different 
points of view from which stories are narrated, including the 
difference between first- and third person narrations.  In 
addition, students will be able to explain major differences 
between poems and dramas, as well as, refer to structural 
elements of a poem and drama. In science, students will be 
able to describe the changes in the observable shape of the 
moon over the course of about a month. 

Writing: 

Our wonderful writers will begin writing 4-paragraph essays, 
that includes an introduction, two-body paragraphs, and a 
conclusion. The focus will be on writing informative essays using 
textual evidence to support the main ideas.   
 

Math:  

In Math, the focus will be on fraction equivalence and comparison, as well as, adding and 
subtraction fractions. Students will learn what a fraction consists of and be able to explain the 
difference between a denominator, numerator, and equivalent fractions. Furthermore, fourth 
graders will be exposed to Math on the Spot Videos and will create animated math models.   
 
 

 
PARENTS: As a reminder, please have your child access I-Ready Reading 
and Math to practice skills for at least 20 minutes each night. If you have 
any questions or concerns, please contact your child’s teacher. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 “Be your own Hero” 

 “never sTop learning, Because life never sTops TeacHing.” 



 

 

Fifth Grade Focus  
 
ELA 
Students are going to analyze multiple accounts of the same 
event or topic, noting important similarities and differences in 
the point of view they represent. Our next Standards Mastery 
Assessment will be on December 13. 

 
 
Writing 
5th graders just finished Informative Writing. We are now 
moving on to Opinion Writing. 
 
Science 
Students are going to investigate and describe some basic forms 
of energy including light, heat, sound, electrical, chemical and 
mechanical energy. They are going to learn the difference 
between insulators and conductors, and how electricity moves 
in a closed circuit. 
 
Math 
5th graders are working adding, subtracting, multiplying and 
dividing decimals. 
For this unit, it is imperative that all students master the 
multiplication facts. There are many free apps that students can 

download to their computers, tablets, or phones to give them 
MUCH NEEDED PRACTICE.  Many of our students know their facts, but they need to improve their speed. If 
they have the app on their phones, have them practice while waiting in line at the stores, or while you are 
driving. Accuracy and speed are the key. 
 
We are halfway through the school year and Florida Standards Assessment will be here before we know it. 
During the holiday break, encourage students to get on the computer and practice 20 minutes of I-Ready 
Reading & Math daily. Have them practice in the morning, when their minds are fresh and clear. They will have 
the rest of the day to play and enjoy themselves.  
 
 
 

                                                              
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 you have the power to be great! 

 “educaTion puTs us on THe road To success” 



 

 

READING CORNER  
 
Winter break means a well-deserved reprieve from homework and 
daily obligations.  However, before you know it, the holidays will 
be over, and it will be back to the bus stop and car loop.  To 
prepare for a smooth re-entry and a successful semester, don't let 
school skills like reading and writing slide completely during 
winter break.  Try these family-friendly activities to keep skills 
sharp: 
 
Read for pleasure.  
Whether your child is in the mood for holiday stories, winter break provides the perfect opportunity to stash 
schoolbooks and read for fun.  Encourage relatives to give books as holiday gifts or gather somewhere 
comfortable to take turns reading books. 

 
Make the most of car rides.  
Turn the drive to or from a holiday get-together into an opportunity to 
practice reading strategies and letters and sounds.  Don’t forget to 
allow your child to summarize what they’ve read to you.  Ask questions.   

By generating questions, students become aware of whether 
they can answer the questions and if they understand what they are 
reading.  Students learn to ask themselves questions that require them 
to combine information from different segments of text.  For example, 
students can be taught to ask main idea questions that relate to 
important information in a text.  
 
Have a family game night.  
Chances are many of your family's favorite board and card games 
reinforce skills such as reading, and writing.  Gather the group to play 
games you usually don’t have time for on school nights. 
 
 

I-Ready 
You and your students have a well-deserved break approaching. It’s important to rest and reconnect, but there 
may be time for students to keep the learning going. I-Ready can help! Students can continue to work on their 
lessons, practice fluency with Learning Games, and engage their families in their progress. 
 
 
 
Ms. Alabre-Reading Coach  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 “reading is our super power” 

 “THe world Belongs To THose wHo read” rick Holland 



 
 
 
 

Strategies to Help Children Achieve Success at Home 
1- Watching Television-  Explain in one or two sentences what the show was about.  What was the lesson 

learned in the show?  Who were the main characters and how did they change from the beginning of 

the show to the end? 

2- Making Connections-  Connect something that you’ve read, a song you like, or even a family story told 

that connects to something that has happened in your own life. 

3- Playing Video Games- Explain what you did to pass the stage.  You can also explain some of the tricks 

they take to beat the stage faster or some of the problems they are having in winning a stage of the 

game. 

4- Listening to Music- Explain what the lyrics of a song mean and how they represent the life of the singer.   

5- Asking Questions-  When reading something you enjoy, write down 1-2 questions from the reading 

that you would like to know more about. 

6- Point of View-  If you and a parent/friend disagree on a topic, ask them to explain their point of view 

and support with reasons why they are correct.  Summarize and recap their point of view, then explain 

your point of view.  Now evaluate who is right and who is wrong?  Or explain why both of you are 

right. 

7- Making Predictions- Predict what may or may not happen at the end of a TV show.  This also works 

when telling a story about your friend.  Ask yourself what might happen to your friend if the story is a 

pattern of behavior for your friend.  Always remember to give detailed examples to support your point 

of view. 

8- Be a Problem Solver- When a problem arises in your household, whether it be sibling rivalry, or your 

weekly routines, think of solutions to the problems and discuss possible solutions.  Take responsibility for 

fixing your own problems.  

9- Nutrition- Encourage yourself to eat 5 small meals a day to keep your brain going and to drink water as 

it does replenish the body.  You need to sleep, eat well, and have daily activity to be successful in 

school. 

10- Goal Setting- Set short term and long-term goals for yourself and discover  new ways to achieve these 

goals. 

 

MOST IMPORTANTLY- EXPECT SUCCESS! ENCOURAGE SUCCESS! 
 
 

  

 “reading Makes THe world go around” 

“a Book is a device To ligHT THe iMaginaTion.” 



 

 
  



 
 



 
 



 
 

 



  



 

 

 

Math Corner 
 
It’s beginning to look a lot like Christmas, 
around Broadview.  I am so proud of the 
outstanding math improvement on I-
ready.  Students as we get ready for 
Diagnostic 2, please strive to do your 
best.   

 
 
 

 

A few tips to remember as you are working to improve your math skills: 

1. Always use paper and pencil when solving math problems. No EXCEPTIONS!! 
2. Double-check Your Answers-math is easy to check. Addition check with subtraction. Subtraction 

check with addition. Multiplication check with division. Division check with multiplication.  
3. 3rd-5th Take Practice Tests @ fsaassessments.org-One of the best strategies for preparing for the FSA 

is taking practice tests to familiarize yourself with the structure and content of the test itself. The FSA 
website provides multiple practice tests and guides you can use to start growing more confident 
with the layout and general content of the test. Make sure to time yourself and do different 
problems and prompts to grow your knowledge base. 

4.  Homework Matters-Make sure you are completing your homework every night. The more you 
practice the more you learn. Make time to practice basic multiplication/division skills 3rd, 4th, and 5th 
graders. K-2 work on your addition/subtraction skills. 

5.  Believe in yourself!!!! You can do it!!! 

. Ms. Clark-Math Coach 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 “MaTH is our super power.” 

 

“THe only way To learn MaTHeMaTics is To do MaTHeMaTics” 

Paul malmos 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Using the Alphabet chart and the values of the letter, add to find the value of these holiday 
words. Ask your parents for help.  

 
 

Example: JOY= 10+ 15+25=50 
 

1. LOVE=       2. KIND=     

 

3. PEACE=       4. FAMILY=   
   

5. GIFTS=       6. HAPPY= 

 
 

 

 

 

“M.a.T.H- MisTakes allowing THinking To Happen!” 

 

“MaTH Makes your life add up!” 

 



 
 

Dear Parents: 
 
This month we are focusing on Kindness as the Character Trait.  
A caring person is considerate, kind, compassionate and 
generous. A caring person considers how decisions, words and 
actions are likely to affect other people. Remind your child that 
they have the power to brighten someone else’s day through a 
simple act of kindness.  
 
Random acts of kindness go a long way!  By displaying 
kindness, your child can be rewarded by their teacher!  Each 
month, one student is chosen as the Kid of Character.  Here are 
some ways to practice being kind with your child: 

 
❖ Write a ‘thank you’ letter to your teacher 
❖ Work extra hard this week 
❖ Volunteer to help clean a classroom or do another 

chore around school 
❖ Make a big card for your teacher 
❖ Pay attention in class 
❖ SMILE 
❖ Surprise your teacher with a delicious treat 
❖ Make a positive sign to hand on a door at school 
❖ Bring a flower to your teacher, the front office staff, or any staff member 
❖ Share appreciation messages each day 

 
Beginning in January, our 3rd, 4th and 5th grade students will be participating in BSA testing.  These tests will be 
administered in the areas of English Language Arts (ELA) and Math for all grade levels, and Science for our 5th 
students.  Please ensure that your child comes to school on time and eats a healthy breakfast on all testing 
days.  Below is the testing schedule: 
 

 
 

 
  

 “counseling is My super power” 

 “you Have THe power To Be greaT” 

 



 
 
 

3rd Grade 
ELA: 1/13/20 Session 1  
ELA: 1/14/20 Session 2 

 
Math: 1/15/20 Session 1 
Math: 1/16/20 Session 2 

 
4th Grade 

ELA: 1/21/20 Session 1 
ELA: 1/22/20 Session 2 

 
Math: 1/23/20 Session 1 
Math: 1/24/20 Session 2 

 
5th Grade 

ELA: 1/14/20 Session 1 
ELA: 1/15/20 Session 2 

 
Math: 1/16/20 Session 1 
Math: 1/17/20 Session 2 

 
Science: 1/21/20 Session 1 
Science: 1/22/20 Session 2 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
To the Parents of 5th grade students: 
The Broward County Public School district is a nationally recognized leader in the quality and diversity of education we 
offer students. Magnet Programs offer educational choices in Broward County Public Schools. While similar courses and 
programs may be available in comprehensive schools, Magnet Programs attract students by offering unique opportunities 
for in-depth experiences and study in specific areas of interest. Each Magnet Program emphasizes a specialized theme. 
Our goal is to create educational interests, celebrate cultural and ethnic diversity, and foster student achievement. 
 
Magnet Programs 

• Expand educational choices for students 
• Promote diversity within our schools 
• Set high expectations for all students to improve student achievement  
• Prepare students for further education and the world of work 
• Develop positive school climates with academic emphasis 
• Provide real-life and hands-on experiences 
• Offer mentorship and internship opportunities 

 

  

 
“educaTion is THe MosT powerful weapon wHicH you can use To change 

THe world.” Mandela 

 “using our Test Taking Strategies is a Superpower” 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
Open houses for Magnet Programs begin in November and ends in January.  If you are interested in a Magnet Program for 
your child, please read the information below for all middle schools.  Magnet programs are a great way for your child to 
find out what really interests them.  Please take time to attend the open houses.  These events are a wonderful way for 
parents and students to meet teachers and tour the school. 
 

The magnet application window opens on December 2, 2019 and closes on February 5, 2020.  
Apply online by visiting www.browardschools.com/schoolchoice  

 

 
 

  

 
“educaTion is a gifT no one can Take away.”  

American proverb 

 “superHeroes never sTop learning!” 

http://www.browardschools.com/schoolchoice
http://www.browardschools.com/schoolchoice


 

 

  

“educaTion is THe passporT To THe fuTure.” 

“Be THankful for your educaTion” 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Winter break is a well-deserved break for students, teachers and parents. Students look forward to the 
time off from class, homework, and tests. But within a couple of weeks after their return, all students will be 
partaking in school wide testing, and by February, it will be district wide. How can you help your child keep 
their academic skills sharp during the break?  

 
 
Try these activities with your child: 

o Read daily – not just academic books but read for fun. Read a silly 
holiday story, use character voices 

o If you celebrate a gift giving holiday, have your child keep 
track of who they received gifts by writing a list and then 
thank you cards later  

o Do family game time. Play games where you must count, roll 
dice, read cards, and/or draw out phrases.  

o Have your child get on the computer for at least 15 minutes 
a day. Your child can practice their grade appropriate skills 
on I-Ready.com 

o Cook with your child. Have them read the recipe, let your older 
child lead with the cooking while you supervise. Help them 
with the measurements and the math that is involved 
(fractions, adding, multiplying, so much math!). Get into the 
holiday season with some fun holiday recipes.  

o Take your child to the library. Not only will they have 
exposure to literature and books (free books!), but County 
libraries always have an entire schedule of kid activities for weekends and long 
breaks from school. Not only will they get to work on academics, but they can socialize with 
peers too.  

o Have your younger, emerging readers spot words on Ads, 
walls, store fronts, etc. while you’re driving in the car 
o A few days prior to the end of the break, get your 
child back into a routine, with bedtimes. Sleep is so 
crucial to a child’s academic success!  
o Keep your child active. Walk the dog, take a run, ride 

bikes around the block, or even walk around the mall. 
Active bodies foster active minds 

o While driving, engage with your child and come up with 

a fun, creative story! Prompt them with starting off the 

story and let them finish it.  
 

 
 

 
 
  “every cHild is gifTed THey jusT unwrap THeir packages aT differenT TiMes.” 

 

“Being excepTional is My super power” 

 



 

 



 

 
 



 
 

 



  



 

  



 



 



 



 
 

 

Statement to Parents: 

"Parents and students, the Code of Student Conduct 

Handbook Goes Green! Parents are invited to review the 

Code of Student Conduct Handbook and complete the 

required forms by accessing the Back to School Forms link 

found on the Broward Schools' webpage at: 

https://www.browardschools.com/Page/38091. 

 

https://www.browardschools.com/Page/38091
https://www.browardschools.com/Page/38091


Evaluations 
Parents interested in providing input into the performance evaluations of Broadview 

Elementary School instructional and/or administrative employees many contact our 

office at (754) 322-5500 by April 10, 2020.  
 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 
 

 


